
I  t has been an eventful year 

for Santo Rosario Council 

14449. We remember especially 

the loss of a beloved brother 

when Warden Fred Feld died in 

March.   

In 2015, weôve been caught up 

in the struggle for marriage and 

religious freedom. We witnessed 

the enactment of the Religious 

Freedom Restoration Act in Indi-

ana, and we were stunned by the 

hysteria that forced the Governor 

and General Assembly to retreat 

on this important issue. As a 

council, we were disappointed 

when the K of C State Convention 

took no action on our resolution 

to clarify and strengthen policies 

related to support of traditional 

marriage. 

I know we have not achieved all 

our goals for the year, but weôve 

had our share of successful activi-

ties ð most notably A Knight in 

Paris in November. But, letôs face 

it: In a ñreality TV cultureò where 

fame is the highest aspiration, our 

little parish K of C council works 

mostly in anonymity. I can testify 

that there are several men in this 

council who do yeomanôs work 

with no credit at all, and I am 

grateful for their generous service 

and support. 

But Knights donôt need fame, 

and they donôt deserve credit.  

Everything comes from and is 

owed to God. Weôre blessed to be 

here, and we have a good time, 

too. 

But the work of this council ex-

emplifies why the fight for fami-

lies and religious freedom is so 

important for us, not just as 

Catholics but also as Americans. 

The real vitality of this or any 

country comes not from some all-

powerful, benevolent government, 

but from the families and parishes 

and other communities of people 

working together in freedom.  

Sometimes we have to stand up 

for what is right, but more often 

we just have to live it. 

Thanks and all the best to in-

coming Grand Knight Lee Ashton 

and all the officers who will serve 

in the coming fraternal year. I ask 

my brother Knights to pitch in to 

help them when you can. Thanks 

for the honor of serving as your 

Grand Knight. 
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THE GRAND 
OPENING 
 

Bob Collins 

Grand Knight  

Keep up the good fight  

The following members were elected council offi-

cers by acclamation at our June business meeting: 

Grand Knight: Lee Ashton 

Deputy Grand Knight: Brad Williams 

Chancellor: Daniel Knight 

Recorder: David Walden 

Treasurer: Charlie Stevens 

Advocate: Jose Ocampo 

Warden: Kevin Richards 

Inside Guard: Jerry Frederick 

Outside Guard: Eddie Barron 

3-year Trustee: Bob Collins 

2-year Trustee: Tim Rushenberg 

1-year Trustee: Edwin Barron 

New officers elected to lead council for 2015 -16 fraternal year  
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A Knights of Columbus council can work 

wonders; in fact, with its many programs, it 

can help change the community, town, city or 

neighborhood in which you live. However, a 

successful Knights of Columbus program de-

pends on people taking the initial idea, modi-

fying it to suit specific situations and local 

needs, then implementing the program in the 

way it works.  

No one member can do it all by himself. 

Bring your ideas and a volunteer spirit to our 

business meetings, the first Wednesday of 

every month, 6:45 p.m. to 8 p.m. in Priori Hall.  

Bradley Williams 

Church Committee Director  

A new program & 
request for ideas  

 

O ur Church Committee activities for the year are 

complete. Thanks to everyone who made the 

arrangements, cooked the food, set up and cleaned 

up, heard our confessions, spoke, sang and otherwise 

made these events possible. 

We are already looking forward to the next council 

year. We welcome all ideas for improvement in our 

existing programs, and suggestions for new ones. 

Just because we have done something before doesnôt 

mean that we canôt do it better or differently. Drop 

me a line at blw9028@aol.com. 

We already have one suggested new activity: a his-

torical tour and ñIndulgence Walkò of Holy Cross, 

St. Joseph and Calvary cemeteries on the south side, 

not too far from Holy Rosary. Mark your calendars 

for Saturday, Nov. 7, following the 9 a.m. Mass, and 

be prepared to pray for the Poor Souls and to be sur-

prised at the history of Catholicism in Central Indi-

ana you will learn from this tour.  

Why Nov. 7? Because it is during the eight-day 

period in which a plenary indulgence, applicable 

only to the Poor Souls, is granted to those who visit 

a cemetery and pray for the departed. Hence, we call 

this an ñIndulgence Walk.ò The next edition of this 

newsletter and future parish bulletins will provide 

more details about the event and the ñusual condi-

tionsò for obtaining indulgences. 

Charles Stevens 

Culture of Life Director  

Rally at Statehouse 
to defend freedom  

 

S unday, June 21, marks the beginning of the an-

nual ñFortnight for Freedom,ò a spiritual de-

fense of religious freedom invoked by the U.S. bish-

ops. Holy Rosary once again will be in the thick of 

it, with the parish Pro-Life Ministry joining their 

counterparts at St. Johnôs to sponsor a ñFaithful Citi-

zensò rally at the Indiana Statehouse on Saturday, 

June 27. 

The event will begin at 12:10 p.m. with Mass at St. 

John the Evangelist Church, 126 W. Georgia St. Par-

ticipants then will process to the south steps of the 

Statehouse, reciting the rosary as they go. The rally 

will include speakers, prayer, live music and light 

refreshments. It will run from about 1:15 p.m. until 3 

p.m. The featured speaker is Fr. David Mary of the 

Franciscan Brothers Minor in Fort Wayne. 

Another great event coming up at Holy Rosary is 

the next installment of the Pro-Life film series on 

Friday, Aug. 14, at 6:30 p.m.  ñAnonymous Fatherôs 

Day,ò produced by The Center for Bioethics and 

Culture, explores the stories of women and men who 

are the children of sperm donors. It will be shown in 

Priori Hall. Admission is free, and a simple supper 

will be served. To register, contact Brother Eric 

Slaughter at  holyrosary.prolife@gmail.com or 408-

0528. 

The first installment of the film series on May 8 

was a big success. About 35 people attended 

ñEggsploitation,ò a documentary about in-vitro fer-

tilization and some of the fallbacks of this proce-

dure. After the film, the panel of Dr. Brandon 

Brown, Dr. James Scheidler and Tim OôDonnell 

took several questions in what turned out to be a 

healthy discussion.  

We would love to build on the success of the first 

film and have an even bigger audience and livelier 

discussion at the Aug. 14 presentation. It is a great 

way to learn more about Church teachings and to 

arm yourselves to teach others and to defend our 

Faith. 
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SK Don R. Murphy, FIC, FICF 

Field Agent 

A founding notion:  
  Protecting the breadwinnerôs income 

W  hile jobs may be safer in 2015, accidents, injuries and illnesses that can impact your ability to work 

still happen. Most, in fact, do not happen on the jobsite or place of employment. Did you know that a 

2011 study revealed that more than 95 percent of the long-term disability claims on file were not work related?  

The Knights have always sought to protect membersô families from the ñlossò of a breadwinner. Iôm sure you 

know all about Father McGivneyôs vision for our insurance program. But you may not know that Father 

McGivney also wanted to find a way to help members who couldnôt work because of an illness. After all, the 

ñlossò of the breadwinner does not have to mean that personôs death; it can also mean the loss of the breadwin-

nerôs income.  

Consider that loss for a moment. How would your family fare if a source of income suddenly stopped? Could 

a dual-income family manage on one income stream? What about young families with a working father and a 

mother who cares for the children? What if his income halted due to an accident or illness?  

Iôve heard some people say they have coverage at work, but too many arenôt sure what this coverage entails, 

how much income it would provide or for how long. Having this protection counts for something, certainly, 

but it isnôt ñyoursò; itôs provided by the company for which you work at their discretion. It could be eliminated 

tomorrow.  

Thatôs where a personally owned disability income insurance product, like Income Armor, comes into play. 

It can offer valuable income replacement in the event of an injury or illness. If you have a job, you must know 

about this coverage.  

Don R Murphy 

317-532-7330 

Don.murphy@kofc.org 

BLOOD DRIVE 
at Holy Rosary Church 

Sunday, June 28, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
The Indiana Blood Center Bloodmobile will be in front of church 

Please sign up today to donate:  
www.donorpoint.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/86200 

or contact Frank Oliver  

at foliver@travelers.com or (317) 946-4280 

This annual blood drive is sponsored by Knights of Columbus Santo Rosario Council 14449  

Your help needed today! Only 3 donors had signed up when this went to press!  
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Santo Rosario Council Officers  
2014-2015 

Grand Knight ..................................... Bob Collins 

Deputy Grand Knight ........................ Don Benson 

Chancellor .......................................... Lee Ashton 

Chaplain ............................................. Fr. C. Ryan McCarthy 

Recorder ............................................. Gerard Schlundt 

Treasurer ............................................ Charles Stevens 

Advocate ............................................ Bradley Williams 

Warden ...............................................  

Inside Guard ....................................... Kevin Richards 

Outside Guard .................................... Michael Huffman 

3-Year Trustee ................................... Timothy Rushenberg 

2-Year Trustee ................................... Edwin Barron 

1-Year Trustee ................................... Bob Evanich 

Financial Secretary ............................ Jay Stanley 

Past Grand Knight .............................. Timothy Rushenberg 

Lecturer .............................................. Paul Neuendorf 

Committee Chairmen  

Program Director ............................... Brian Murrey 

Membership Director ......................... Edwin Barron 

Church Director ................................. Bradley Williams 

Community Director .......................... Frank Oliver 

Council Director ................................ Lee Ashton 

Culture of Life Director ..................... Charles Stevens 

Council Crier  

The Council Crier is published quarterly by the Knights of 

Columbus Santo Rosario Council, No. 14449, 520 Stevens 

St., Indianapolis, IN 46203. It is distributed at no charge to its 

membership and is posted on Santo Rosario Councilôs web-

site, http://kofcsantorosario.org. Articles and items of interest 

for the Council Crier may be submitted to Editor David Wal-

den at the above address or via e-mail to dgwalden@aol.com. 

CALENDAR  
July ñ September 2015 

Wednesday 

JUL 1  
Menôs Holy Hour 
Holy Rosary Church 
9 p.m. to 10 p.m. 

Wednesday 

JUL 15  
Officer Meeting  
Priori Hall 
6:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. 

Friday-Saturday 

AUG 7 -8 
First Friday Adoration  
Holy Rosary Church 
7 p.m. to 7 a.m. 

Wednesday 

AUG 5  
Business Meeting  
Priori Hall 
6:45 p.m. to 8 p.m. (social hour until 9) 

Wednesday 

AUG 19  
Officer Meeting  
Priori Hall 
6:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. 

Wednesday 

SEP 2 
Business Meeting  
Priori Hall 
6:45 p.m. to 8 p.m. (social hour until 9) 

Friday-Saturday 

SEP 4-5 
First Friday Adoration  
Holy Rosary Church 
7 p.m. to 7 a.m. 

Wednesday 

SEP 16 
Officer Meeting  
Priori Hall 
6:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. 

Wednesday 

JUL 1  
Business Meeting  
Priori Hall 
6:45 p.m. to 8 p.m. (social hour until 9) 

Wednesday 

AUG 5  
Menôs Holy Hour 
Holy Rosary Church 
9 p.m. to 10 p.m. 

Wednesday 

SEP 2 
Menôs Holy Hour 
Holy Rosary Church 
9 p.m. to 10 p.m. 

Sunday 

SEP 14 
Holy Rosary Parish Picnic  
Edna Balz Lacy Park 
Time to be determined 

Note: BYOBS ð Bring Your Own Bever-

age and Steak ð council cookouts are tenta-
tively scheduled for the third Wednesday of 
every month at 8 p.m. in the church courtyard. 
Watch your e-mail inbox for more information. 

Step One to recruiting members: just ask  
Sometimes the hardest thing about recruiting is taking the first step. 

Recruiting a new member can be easy, though ð simply ask a poten-

tial prospect to join. Many individuals havenôt joined the Knights 

simply because they were never given an invitation.  

Take the initiative and start conversations with the men in your par-

ish. Once a conversation begins, be confident that you will be able to 

answer their questions, no matter what direction the conversation 

takes. The Knights of Columbus, through its many programs and 

activities, assists families in so many ways that there is sure to be 

something that will appeal to any man who wants to help his family. 
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Carl A. Anderson 

Supreme Knight  

A promise of a ónew worldô 
 

L ast month, I had the privilege of participating in an international conference at the Pontifical North American College 

in Rome. Focused on the life and legacy of Blessed Junípero Serra, the conference was held in anticipation of the 

upcoming canonization of Serra, which is to take place during the visit of Pope Francis to the United States in September. 

At the event, I presented a paper titled ñOur Lady of Guadalupe: Mother and Guide of Father Jun²pero Serra.ò As we 

know, the appearance of Our Lady of Guadalupe in Mexico in 1531 attracted millions of native people to the Catholic 

faith. It also transformed the work of the missionaries. Through her, their evangelizing efforts would seek to understand 

the culture and affirm the dignity of the native people. 

Prior to her appearance, missionaries had met with very little success in converting the native people. The Spanish had 

won the war for Mexico, but they had not won hearts and minds for the Christian faith. Natives and missionaries alike 

were demoralized. 

The situation was so desperate that in 1529 the bishop of Mexico City, Juan de Zumárraga, wrote to the king of Spain: 

ñIf God does not provide the remedy from his hand, this land is about to be lost.ò 

God did provide an answer. ñThe appearance of Mary to the native Juan Diego é in 1531 had a decisive effect on evan-

gelization,ò explained St. John Paul II in his apostolic exhortation Ecclesia in America. ñAmerica, which historically has 

been, and still is, a melting pot of peoples, has recognized in the mestiza face of é Blessed Mary of Guadalupe, an impres-

sive example of a perfectly inculturated evangelizationò (11). 

Our Lady of Guadalupe changed the entire course of history in the Western Hemisphere, opening up the possibility of 

making it a truly ñNew World.ò By appearing as ñperfectly inculturated,ò she offered the promise of healing the clash of 

civilizations that was occurring in New Spain. And her words were as important as her appearance. 

To Juan Diego she said: ñAm I not here? I who have the honor to be your mother? Are you not in my shadow and under 

my protection? Am I not the source of your joy? Are you not in the hollow of my mantle, in the crossing of my arms? Do 

you need anything more?ò 

Mary herself had come, not to the European missionaries, but to the native people as mother and protector ð and she 

said that it was her honor to do so. 

Missionaries like Father Serra who evangelized the native people in her name and under her banner knew that this mes-

sage was also directed at them. Evangelization must be founded on respect for the people they encountered, and it must 

seek reconciliation, solidarity and unity. 

Our Lady of Guadalupe left no doubt: All the baptized would form one family as the People of God. 

During the conference in Rome, Baltimore became the latest city to experience protests and rioting. Commentators, ex-

perts and politicians will continue to debate why such events happen in America today, yet I cannot help but think of this 

question in light of Junípero Serra and his great missionary effort. 

America, ñwhich historically has been, and still is, a melting pot of peoples,ò finds today that the promise of respect, soli-

darity and reconciliation has yet to be fulfilled. The great Catholic missionary enterprise to transform the Western Hemi-

sphere into a truly ñNew Worldò has yet to be realized. 

Maryôs words still ring clear: ñAre you not in the hollow of my mantle, in the crossing of my arms? Do you need any-

thing more?ò 

We know the answer Juan Diego and Junípero Serra gave to these questions and how their answers changed the world. 

Following the conference in Rome, Pope Francis came to the college to celebrate Mass with the seminarians there. Dur-

ing his homily, the pope called Jun²pero Serra ñone of the founding fathers of the United States,ò and he asked whether 

Catholics today would ñrespond with the same generosity and courage.ò 

Pope Francis will soon be with us in the United States. He has called for a new missionary spirit among Catholics. It is 

indeed a time for generosity and courage ð two hallmarks of the Knights of Columbus. Vivat Jesus! 

This article first appeared in the June 2015 edition of Columbia. 
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Pope Francis 

Supreme Pontiff  

Three expressions bring peace into your home  
 

I  magine three expressions written above the doorway; expressions Iôve already mentioned é several times be-fore. The expressions are: ñmay I?ò ñthank you,ò and ñpardon me.ò Indeed, these expressions open up the way to 

living well in your family, to living in peace. They are simple expressions, but not so simple to put into practice! 

They hold much power: the power to keep home life intact even when tested with a thousand problems. But if they 

are absent, little holes can start to crack open and the whole thing may even collapse. 

We usually include these expressions under the general category of being ñwell-mannered.ò é A great bishop, 

Francis de Sales, used to say that ñgood manners are already half the way to holiness.ò é  

Letôs look at these expressions: the first expression is, ñMay I?ò When we take care to ask for something kindly ð 

even something we think we have a rightful claim to ð we help to strengthen the common life that undergirds mar-

riage and the family. Entering into the life of another, even when that person already has a part to play in our life, 

demands the sensitivity of a non-invasive attitude which renews trust and respect. Indeed, the deeper and more inti-

mate love is, the more it calls for respect for the otherôs freedom and the ability to wait until the other opens the door 

to his or her heart. At this point, we can remember the words of Jesus in the Book of Revelation: ñBehold, I stand at 

the door and knock; if any one hears My voice and opens the door, I will come in to him and eat with him, and he 

with Meò (3:20). Even the Lord asks permission to enter! Let us not forget that. Before doing anything in your fam-

ily, ask: ñDo you mind if I do this? Would you like me to do this?ò This way of asking is well-mannered indeed, but 

it is also full of love. This does so much good for families. 

The second expression is, ñThank you.ò Sometimes we have to wonder if we are turning into a civilization of bad 

manners and bad words, as if this were a sign of self-liberation. Itôs not uncommon to hear these bad words publicly. 

Kindness and the ability to say ñthank youò are often considered a sign of weakness and raise the suspicion of oth-

ers. This tendency is encountered even within the nucleus of the family. We must become firmly determined to edu-

cate others to be grateful and appreciative: the dignity of the person and social justice must both pass through the 

portal of the family. If family life neglects this style of living, social life will also reject it. Gratitude, however, 

stands at the very core of the faith of the believer. A Christian who does not know how to thank has lost the very 

ñlanguageò of God. This is terrible! Letôs not forget Jesusô question after He heals the ten lepers and only one of 

them returns to thank Him (Luke 17:18). é  

The third expression is, ñPardon me.ò Granted, itôs not always easy to say, but it is so necessary. Whenever it is 

lacking, the little cracks begin to open up ð even when we donôt want them to ð and they can even become enor-

mous sinkholes. Itôs hardly insignificant that in the ñOur Fatherò é we find this expression: ñForgive us our tres-

passes, as we forgive those who trespass against usò (Matt 6:16). To acknowledge that we have fallen short, to be de-

sirous of returning that which has been taken away ð respect, sincerity, love ð these make us worthy of pardon. 

This is how we heal the infection. If we are not able to forgive ourselves, then we are no longer able to forgive, pe-

riod. A house in which the words ñIôm sorryò are never uttered begins to lack air, and the flood waters begin to 

choke those who live inside. So many wounds, so many scrapes and bruises are the result of a lack of these precious 

words: ñI am sorry.ò Marital life is so often torn apart by fights ð the ñplates will even start flyingò ð but let me 

give you a word of advice: never finish the day without making peace with one another. Listen to me carefully: did 

you fight with your wife or husband? Kids, did you fight with your parents? Did you seriously argue? Thatôs not a 

good thing, but itôs not really that which is the problem: the problem arises only if this feeling hangs over into the 

next day. é And how am I going to make peace? By getting down on my knees? No! Just by a small gesture, a little 

something, and harmony within your family will be restored. Just a little caress, no words necessary. But donôt let 

the sun go down on your family without having made your peace. Do you understand me? Itôs not easy, but you 

have to do it. It will help to make life so much more beautiful. 

This is an excerpt from the Holy Fatherôs message at his weekly 

General Audience in St. Peterôs Square on May 13, 2015. 




